Steven Sepe

From: Renu E <renuenglehart@gmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, March 18, 2025 9:47 AM

To: Rep. Shanley, Evan P.; Rep. Caldwell, Justine A.; House State Government and Elections
Committee

Subject: Oppose 5137

Dear Honorable Chair Shanley and esteemed members of the
House Committee on State Government and Elections:

My name is Renu Englehart and I am a member of the town council
for East Greenwich:

I am writing to oppose 5137; There is no reason to pass this bill as
it is part of the process of registering to vote to verify the status of
the voter. The town of East Greenwich is staffed by professional
persons who are also neighbors and friends. This bill is making a
vague accusation that non-residents are voting with no proof. It is
also calling into question professional staff. It is pointless and
misinformed. It is targeting a certain demographic of persons.
Voter fraud is a federal crime and although I am aware that this
current presidential administration does not believe that laws apply
to them, I do not believe nor am I aware, that there is any large
scale attempt to commit voter fraud in RI.

Renu Englehart
East Greenwich
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